
From: Morado Jr., Juan
To: Constantino, Mike
Subject: [External] RE: Quad Cities 19-059
Date: Thursday, June 4, 2020 12:47:02 PM

Mike,
 
Thanks for your patience. UPH stands for UnityPoint Health. IRF stands for Inpatient Rehab Facility
aka patients referred to the UnityPoint rehab units. We did not include patients referred to LTC unit
for Rock Island.
 

UPH IRF Patients are patients discharged from UnityPoint’s inpatient rehab program; that is,
the patients who actually received rehab care. 
The other columns with individual hospital names are the patients who were discharged and
were appropriate for rehab care, and these patients were likely either discharged home with
no care, home with home health care, or to a SNF.  Similar to the Libertyville submission we
made, these are patients that would have benefited from rehab services if they were readily
available.  

 
Please let me know if you have additional questions.
 
Best,
 
Juan

Juan Morado, Jr.
Partner
Benesch Healthcare+
Benesch Friedlander Coplan & Aronoff LLP
71 South Wacker Drive, Suite 1600
Chicago, IL 60606-4637
Ph: 312.212.4967
Fax: 312.767.9192
Email: jmorado@beneschlaw.com
www.beneschlaw.com

Confidentiality Notice to Incorrect Addressee: www.beneschlaw.com/confidentialitynotice
Benesch COVID-19 Resource Center

From: Constantino, Mike <Mike.Constantino@Illinois.gov> 
Sent: Tuesday, June 2, 2020 8:23 AM
To: Morado Jr., Juan <JMorado@beneschlaw.com>
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Subject: Quad Cities 19-059
 
*** External E-Mail - Use Caution ***

Juan I do not know what this means:
 

UPH
IRF

Patients
 
Also when you give us the hospital name are these patients all referred to IP rehab units.  UP
Rock Island has both Rehab and LTC units.
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